MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

Title:


To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the maximum collectible rent from a tenant in the senior citizen rent increase exemption program when the city rent agency issues an order decreasing such rent 

Type of Legislation:

Local Law

Introduced by:


Council Member Perkins

Reason for Support:


One of the aims of the Senior Citizen Rent Increase Exemption (SCRIE) program is to assist in providing affordable and “decent housing”
 for senior citizens. When a landlord fails to provide essential services, equipment, or other such other item enumerated by New York City Administrative Code §26-405 (f), that failure runs counter to SCRIE’s aims of providing “decent housing.” Although the tenant residing in a rent-controlled or rent-stabilized unit can seek a rent reduction from the New York State Department of Housing and Community Renewal (DHCR), when such reduction is granted, the current policy of the New York City Department for the Aging (DFTA), which administers SCRIE, is to deduct the rent decrease from the landlord’s SCRIE tax abatement. In turn, the tenant, who must continue to live in substandard conditions until the landlord rectifies them, is required to maintain the same level of rent payment. 

This proposed local law amends the Administrative Code to require that any DHCR rent reduction be deducted from the SCRIE tenant’s portion of rent payment instead of from the tax abatement. Currently, the Administrative Code is silent about how DHCR rent reductions are to be treated.  

� See New York City Administrative Code, §26-405 (m)





